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Worship Watch February 2018  
Congregational Church of North Stonington   
 

Sunday Services 10:00 a.m.     

Nursery Care and Church School 
 

4
th

     - Communion Sunday.   

Isaiah 40:21-31 and Mark 1:29-39.   

Senior Choir, Youth Choir Youth Mission Soup Lunch   
 

11
th

 - Transfiguration  “What do you see?”   

Rev. Dr. Mobby Larson II Kings 2:1-12 and Mark 9:2-9 

We can't always explain what we see by faith.   

And what does it all mean? 

Senior Choir, Handbell Choir 

Second Hour:  Progressive Christianity with Rev. Mobby;  
Deacons’ Meeting 
 

7:00 pm - Ash Wednesday, February 14   

 “Wash your face!” Matthew 6:1-6, 16-21 

Faith is not something you show off; it's between you and God. 

Senior Choir, Confirmands 
 

18
th 

 – Water and Rainbow.  Kay Lautzenheiser preaching.   

Mark 1:9-15 Jesus’ Baptism; Genesis 9:8-17 God’s Covenant.   

Linda Murno , Guest Organist  

Coffee Hour 
 

25
th

 -    “A New Way” Rev. Dr. Mobby Larson 

Genesis 17:1-7, 15-16 and Mark 8:31-38 

Just when you think you've got the rest of your life planned out, 

God's got another idea.  What do you do now? 

Glenn Orkney, Guest Organist 
 

“We worship God in Christ Jesus faithfully; engage in Bible study; and 

prayerful contemplation; serve joyfully; 

and seek justice passionately, with the Holy Spirit as our guide.” 

We are an Open and Affirming congregation. 
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From the Pastor’s Desk: 

“The most important one,” answered Jesus, “is this:  

‘Hear, O Israel: The Lord our God, the Lord is one.  Love the Lord 

your God with all your heart and with all your soul and with all 

your mind and with all your strength.’ 
 

 Lent begins on February 14
th

 which is Ash Wednesday.  

Serendipitously that is also Valentine’s Day and the Greatest 

Commandment seems fitting as a theme for the rest of Lent.  The 

gospel reading for the First Sunday of Lent is the baptism of Jesus.  

If you focus on what happens when Jesus emerges from the water, 

you’ll see Jesus’s ministry begins with an act – a blessing – of 

love:   

 “You are my Son, the Beloved; with you I am well 

pleased.” 

 From there Jesus enters the wilderness.  Yet he does not go 

alone but equipped with the power of God’s great love.  Baptized 

into Jesus, we to, go into our lives, our work, the world with that 

same power surrounding us.  So when we begin Lent, let us begin 

with love.  And Lent this year contains lessons for loving with our 

whole heart, soul, mind and strength.   

 Consider this:  if a friend gives you a nice gift, you might 

be touched or grateful or surprised.  You thank him profusely.  

What a kind thing to do!  But then he says, “Well, I only got you a 

present because, well, isn’t that what friends are supposed to do?”  

The gift takes on a different meaning.  It was given out of 

obligation, not love or care.   

 I invite you, then, to begin Lent out of gratitude for the 

Love God has for you.  And continue Lent knowing that love 

influences our hearts (relationships), our souls (spirituality and 

 
 

The Chimes 

February 2018 Edition 
Sherri Boldt, editor 
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faith), our strength (resilience and health), and our minds (how we 

align our lives with God-given gifts.)   

 On a personal note, I am grateful to all who have offered 

assistance in countless ways after I undergo hip replacement 

surgery on February 6
th

.  The Rev. Dr. Mobby Larson has 

selflessly offered to lead worship and emergence coverage.  

February 11
th

 she’ll lead a “Second Hour” on Progressive 

Christianity.  

Kay Lautzenheiser will preach as well.  The Deacons will be on 

hand to respond to needs.  And so many others who have offered 

rides, meals, visits, walkers and all sorts of things to assist me.  

Thank you.   

 I will be going straight home after surgery and likely be out 

for at least 2-3 weeks.   From home I will certainly be able to be in 

touch and talk with folk.  I only ask you pray for me during the 

surgery day.  For me, that is the scariest part!   

 Blessings and peace to you as we continue this faith 

journey together.   

  Sue 
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Choir Notes  
 
 

50th ANNUAL M.A.E.C. CHOIR FESTIVAL  
SET FOR MARCH 11th AT UNION BAPTIST 

 
The 50th annual Mystic Area Ecumenical Council Choir 
Festival concert will take place on Sunday, March 11th, 2018 
at 4:00 P.M. at Union Baptist Church, in Mystic.  This year's 
concert will again involve our Senior and Youth Choirs who 
are preparing for this annual event.  Our own Michael 
Noonan will once again be the festival accompanist, as well 
as one of the organizers of the event.  We are thrilled to 
have Lynnel Joy Jenkins—who directed our festival in 2005 
and 2008—return to direct this momentous occasion. The 
council has also commissioned composer Allen Pote of 
Pensacola, Florida to compose a festive anthem to mark the 
50th anniversary of the Choir Festival. 
       
We invite you to attend the concert and invite you to 
financially support this event. The choir festival has now 
taken place annually for 50 years and having the opportunity 
to sing great choral music to the glory of God, under 
prominent composers and conductors in the church music 
world, is an experience that each chorister will remember for 
many years. Please look for the sponsor letter enclosed in 
this issue of CHIMES. We thank you for your support of this 
worthwhile event in the life of our church and community. 
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2018 ANNUAL M.A.E.C. CHOIR FESTIVAL 
 

For 50 years, the Mystic Area Ecumenical Council (MAEC) has 

sponsored the Annual Mystic Area Choir Festival.  Many 

internationally-known choral directors and composers have 

led our combined choirs in a service of outstanding choral 

music. This year’s festival will include choirs of children, 

youth and adults.   

 

The 2018 Choir Festival will take place on Sunday, March 11, 

at 4:00 p.m. at Union Baptist Church, Mystic, CT.   

 

The Ecumenical Council underwrites much of the expense; 

however, the cost of the music and the funds to bring 

directors to our community exceed the resources of the 

Council.  Therefore we seek sponsors to make financial 

contributions.  A gift of $15-$24 will designate you as a 

Friend; $25-$49 will make you a Patron; $50-$74 will make 

you an Angel; $75-99 will make you an Archangel; and $100 

and up will earn you the rank of a Saint.  We will also 

recognize businesses in the program for donations to the 

festival. 

 

If you can serve in any of these capacities, please make 

checks out to Mystic Area Ecumenical Council or MAEC, and 

mail it and the form on the following page to Robin Crandall, 

Union Baptist Church, 119 High St., Mystic, CT 06355, by 

February 22nd.  Please indicate how you would like your 

name(s) to appear in the Festival program.  
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***************************************************************************** 

MAEC      Annual Choir Festival 2018 

 

I want to be:  a Saint:   $100+ (   ) 

an Archangel:   $75-99 (   ) 

an Angel:   $50-74 (   ) 

a Patron:     $25-49 (   ) 

a Friend:   $15-24 (   ) 

a Business       (   )   

Name of 

Business_____________________________________________________ 

 

Amount of donation $_______________________ 

 

Please print legibly: 

 

Name (as it should appear in the program):  

 

___________________________________________________ 

Address:  

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Phone:  

 

______________________________________________________________________ 

 

Please make out a check to the Mystic Area Ecumenical Council or MAEC, and 

mail this form to:  Robin Crandall, Union Baptist Church, 119 High St., Mystic, CT 

06355, by February 22
nd

.  Please indicate how you would like your name(s) to 

appear in the Festival program.  



7 

 

Habitat for Humanity of Eastern CT 

Women Build Day 

February 24, 2018 
Come build bringing another family closer to home. Open to women and 

women supporters alike.  

Please sign up online. Space is limited.  For info on how to begin 

volunteering and sign up click here or contact Amanda Shanks, Director 

of Program Services, at mission@habitatect.org; 860-442-7890, ext. 201; or 

377 Broad Street, New London, CT  06320 

 

 

Book a team build 
day 

A team build day is a great way to share a day giving back with 

your co-workers, congregation, organization, friends or family.  

Call for more information on the Team Build day sponsorship levels and 

recognition. To arrange a day, contact mission@habitatect.org 

Build Updates  
Yetter Road in West Mystic ɬ needs painting upstairs, sheet rock work 

downstairs.  OUR Goal is to finish between March -May.  Volunteers are 

needed for work on this site to assure family can move in this spring.   

 

 

 

 

Volunteer positions available 

- Join the Events Committee and help get ready 

for the annual Bid to Build Event held in the 

spring.  

- Construction volunteers. All volunteers 

needed. Volunteers who can come one day a 

week are especially desired.  

- Cashiers for the Plainfield and Waterford 

ReStores. Should be someone who can volunteer at least one shift a 

week. Shifts - 9:30 to 2:30 and 2:30 to 6:00.    

 

 

http://r20.rs6.net/tn.jsp?f=001PdrXbXDnLu16FN3WKZ475Ozw2JHHFkrNt1qB4a2WX9KA4qGyAFNW-jWmyNMFjRCGW0-CAwS-zIeTbeS7SMGa48S5KDA8OMCOWaSG1_J4_ePgyuPjKX8eT81C5x2yt-We72PragPBtG9g0rbtETrAalvbAhQHvcosv0Lt0_F_afA=&c=IVWh9QkHYvpjPSaos6iRtMj8RBLL3bW0BpVsaxY2VuQ3gARvG-CIUw==&ch=rMIjCn3YtmvQle0bNkbksz4pzbnvLRvmCPq8PHCk6UiBzM3Fq2PVEw==
mailto:mission@habitatect.org
mailto:mission@habitatect.org
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Stewardship Corner  

 
What is òGiving Power?ó 

By living generously and being kind, you can gain 

fulfillment and meaning in life é but,  

You wonõt know until you try it. 

You need only to reach out to others and show how 

much you care, in whatever ways you choose; this will 

lead you to:   

-Enlivening your spiritual nature  

-Living to your potential  

-Enriching your soul  

-Becoming fearless  

-Overcomi ng loneliness    

 Genesis 12: 1 ð 4a  

Suggested ways to share with others and reach out é 

 -Join in Holy Conversations  

-Volunteer at Habitat for Humanity  

 -Serve on a church board or committee  

 -Participate in every mission opportunity  

 -Attend a community event for refugees  

 -Lead a coat drive or book drive.  AMEN  
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Thank you for your pledges & 

donations  

for the 2018 Budget Year  

& the Journey to Generosity  

 

Your thank -you note was sent just 

recently, but unfortunately the note 

was never inserted.  

Please accept apologies for this mistake,  

Julie Evans, Campaign Coordinator  
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The Pawcatuck Neighborhood Center Emergency Fuel Assistance 

Fund needs our help to keep people warm in 2018 
 

It is that time of year when the PNC needs our help to keep our 
neighbors warm for the winter months. During the month of 
January, we will again be collecting money for the Pawcatuck 
Neighborhood Center Fuel Fund. You have the opportunity to 

help: each Sunday in February a member of the Mission 
Committee will be in Hewitt Hall with our pickle jar for to take 

your donations.  
Thank you in advance, The Mission Committee 

______________________________________________________
_ 

One Great Hour of Sharing 

One Great Hour of Sharing will begin on Wednesday, 
February 14th (Ash Wednesday) and continue through 
Lent.  Let's follow God's command to love by participating in OGHS.  

Let us give joyously and generously at this time.  The money we collect 
will help refugees around the world as they look for food and 
safety.  Thank you!  
___________________________________________________________
_  

Please note that the 2018 Flower Calendar is now 

available.  Please take a moment to sign up for flowers 

to mark a special occasion or to honor a loved one.  

Thank you!! 
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Haiti Update 

FEBRUARY 3
rd

      4 pm 

 

Pot Luck Supper and Program 

St. Mark's Episcopal Church 

Pearl Street, Mystic 

(In the undercroft) 

 

Guest speaker from Haiti 

from the St. Luc School, 

Port o’ Prince 

 

RSVP to the office phone 860-572-9549 
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DELICIOUS MONTHLY DINNERS! 

 2018 
 

CONGREGATIONAL  CHURCH of 

NORTH STONINGTON 
 

89 Main Street,   North Stonington 

860-535-0379 

 

Please mark your calendars.  Dinner times are 5-7 pm 

except where noted. Snow date is always one week later. 

 

Feb 17 – Chicken and Pasta Primavera     

  

Mar 17 - Corned Beef & Cabbage   2
nd

 Saturday  

    With Potatoes and Carrots 

 

Apr 21 – Ham & Escalloped Potatoes  

 

May – Tea Garden Luncheon—time TBD  

 
Donation:   Adults, Seniors and Teens:  $10,    

    Children 5 – 12:   $5.00,    4 & Under – Free 

                 
Includes dessert, beverage, bread varieties & salad or vegetables 

 

TAKEOUTS AVAILABLE at 5:30 pm 
We appreciate your support!      We are family friendly  

      

Chicken & 
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Pasta Primavera Dinner 

    

February 17
th

 

5 – 7 pm 

 
Congregational Church of North 

Stonington 

89 Main Street, North Stonington 

535-0379 

 
Chicken with pasta & broccoli in cheese sauce,  

Salad Greens with Italian Dressing 

French Bread & Focaccia Bread with Dipping Oil 

Dessert: Choice of Cakes 

 

TAKE-OUT AVAILABLE at 5:30 pm 

 
Ticket Donation:   Adults, Seniors and Teens, $10;        

 Children 5-12, $5; 4 and under, FREE 
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Scout Sunday (Boy Scouts of America):  

February 4
th

, 2018 

 
Scouts on Scout Sunday in Philadelphia, 1949 

The Boy Scouts of America have designated the Sunday preceding 

8 February, or 8 February if it is a Sunday, as Scout Sunday and 

the following Saturday is designated as Scout Sabbath. The 

United Methodist Church and the Presbyterian Church (USA) 

celebrate Scout Sunday on the second Sunday of February as not to 

conflict with Transfiguration Sunday. 

The day is meant to mark the founding of the Scouts in the United 

States. Observation varies by unit and locale. Scouts go to their 

places of worship in uniform and help with the service. 

In the United States, Scouting has been used by churches, 

synagogues, and many other religious organizations as part of their 

youth ministries. Approximately 50 percent of all Scouting units 

are chartered to religious groups. These observances offer an 

opportunity for congregations to honor Scouts and Scouters, as 

well as to learn more themselves about the value of Scouting as a 

youth program (source: Wikipedia). 

In October 2017, The Boy Scouts of America announced that it will be 
fully inclusive for girls for the first time in its over 100-year history. 
The Boy Scouts, founded in 1908 in Britain and in the United States 

https://en.wikipedia.org/wiki/File:Scout_Sunday_service_Philadelphia_1949.png
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two years later, has for decades been one of the country’s most 
prominent youth programs focused on character building, teamwork 
and outdoor skills.   

The organization said that its board unanimously approved the 
decision to allow girls into the Cub Scouts program, which will 
eventually allow them to earn the prestigious Eagle Scout ranking, 
after years of requests from families and girls themselves.  The 
company cited studies showing that cultural and economic factors 
made programs that could serve both boys and girls more appealing 
to modern families. The changes will begin in 2018, when girls will be 
able to enroll as Cub Scouts. 

The Boy Scouts of America, which was the target of progressive ire 
over its decades-long resistance to changing rules that prohibited gay 
scouts and troop leaders, has made significant moves to open up its 
membership in recent years. The Boy Scouts ended the ban on 
openly gay scouts in 2013 and the prohibition on gay troop leaders in 
2015. In early 2017, the organization announced that it would allow 
transgender boys in its ranks. 

Girls have been allowed to participate in some scouting programs at 
the Boy Scouts, but they have not been permitted to join the 
organization’s most popular programs, the Cub Scouts and the Boy 
Scouts, or earn the organization’s Eagle Scout ranking.  Attaining the 
status of Eagle Scout is considered a badge of honor that is 
recognized beyond the organization: it can help participants get into 
colleges and open the door to certain scholarships. 

“The values of Scouting — trustworthy, loyal, helpful, kind, brave and 
reverent, for example — are important for both young men and 
women,” Chief Scout Executive Michael Surbaugh said. “We strive to 
bring what our organization does best — developing character and 
leadership for young people — to as many families and youth as 
possible as we help shape the next generation of leaders.” (Source: 
www.thewashingtonpost.com). 

The Scouting program in North Stonington is more than just an activity 
for our youth to learn about the outdoors. 
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Scouting provides fun, fellowship, and training to our youth as well as 
youth in our community. It emphasizes honesty, self-reliance, and 
respect. Through a year-round program, it affects character, citizenship, 
and personal fitness.  But the success of our Scouting depends on our 
volunteers, who serve in a variety of leadership roles so that our young 
people may benefit from our Scouting ministry. 

As the Boy Scouts of America celebrates its anniversary, we salute the 
splendid volunteers who serve as Cubmasters, Scoutmasters, and 
Venturing Advisors, and in other positions of leadership. 

Many volunteers give their time so Scouting's members will be involved 
in a quality program. Merit badge counselors help Scouts learn more 
about vocations and hobbies. Volunteers see that Scout camps have the 
necessary physical facilities and that all camp activities meet the high 
health and safety standards of the national organization. 

Volunteers serve behind the scenes on committees so that community 
organizations using the Scouting program can find the best leadership 
possible for the youth related to their organizations. Volunteers, too, 
provide training for these leaders and offer a continuing service to every 
Cub Scout pack, Boy Scout troop, and Venturing crew.  Many men and 
women offer their services to Scouting, but more volunteers are always 
needed to serve as leaders or share their special skills with young 
people and other adults. All these people experience a special sense of 
achievement through their work in Scouting. 

We congratulate all the volunteers who are active in Scouting throughout 
North Stonington and want to offer a special prayer and word of the 
thanks to the leaders of North Stonington Pack 71 and Troop 71 
chartered to North Stonington Congregational Church.  

"I think the Gospel is a very powerful, yet a very simple message. It is a 
message of love, respect, and responsibility. Scouting is all of that." 

--Pastor Peter Paine, Waukegan, Illinois 

 
 



17 

 

2018    WOMEN’S FELLOWSHIP CALENDAR 

February 6                  Women Clergy Event 

February 4 - 10    UCC Women’s Week 

February 22    Provide for WARM Shelter 

March 21, NOON   Quarterly Meeting, H. Hall 

April 6-8 New England’s Celebration X           
(Portland, ME) 

April 28                                       90th “Spring Gathering” for CT Women 
of   the UCC, Cheshire (Formerly, 
Annual Meeting) 

May 12      Garden Club Seedling Sale, WF Booth 

June 6, NOON    WF LUNCHEON 

___________________________________________________________ 

Winter Cancellations or Delays:  We post any weather-related 

cancellations or delays on TV – Channel 3, 8 and 30.  Please keep 

in mind that when we make the decision to cancel or delay, we 

keep your safety and convenience in mind, as the parking lot and 

shoveling must be completed before we can open. When possible, 

we will also put a notice on the church phone, the church website, 

and Facebook. 

 



18 

 

Catching  Up with CTWUCC  

Connecticut Women of the UCC  

2018 Brings 2 Special Happenings : 

¶ Celebration X ð Portland,  Maine April 

6 - 8  

Information is posted; w e can plan a car 

pool, but we need to register early  

 

¶ Annual Spring Gathering ð Mystic UCC  

90 th  Anniversary  Saturday, APRIL 28  

9 ð 3  

Church World Service Support is 

Needed  

Presently encouraging Hygiene Kits - 

Posted 

Details Posted in òThe Communicatoró also. 

 

MAEC Wants You to Know é 

 -Mystic Area Ecumenical Council  

Educational Forum on Drug Abuse  March 14  

 -50 th  Annual Choir Fest ival  March 11 th  4 pm  

Union Baptist Church, Mystic  

Julie Evans, Representative  
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Abbreviated Minutes: January 15, 2018 Church Council Meeting 
 

January 15, 2018: Council Chairman Steve Gadaree 
opened the meeting and Pastor Sue led us in prayer.   
 
Committee reports were presented routinely, with some 
discussion of the Treasurer’s report for 2017.  If you 
haven’t yet pledged for 2017, please consider what the 
church means to you and send your pledge soon.  There 
was some discussion of the budget items.   
 
Pastor Sue handed out Sabbatical follow-up reports from 
the last meeting. One of the primary things is 
communication.  There was discussion of Progressive 
Christianity and how we can implement this more fully 
in the congregation.  
 
There is increasing difficulty filling positions as our 
current by-laws require.  So we need to look at other 
small churches, and look at ourselves and see what 
areas we need to focus in:  (1) Spiritual life (non-
quantifiable things as well as outreach and missions), (2) 
Buildings and grounds, and (3) Financial ministry.  There 
are models out there of smaller governances, where the 
quorum is a little smaller, but their tasks are the same as 
what our current Council is responsible for.  This task 
force has met once, and will be at the annual meeting to 
give an update and perhaps get input.   
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        Church School Chatter 

 
The children of the church school will prepare for Lent on 
Sunday, February 11th.  We will burn ashes from last year's 
palms for the Ash Wednesday Service.  We will also 
celebrate Shrove Tuesday with pancakes and games during 
our church school time. 
 
The Youth will hold a Soup Luncheon on Sunday, February 
4th following worship. 
 
Youth groups will meet on February 11th and 25th.  The older 
youth will meet from 5-7:30 p.m., and the younger youth will 
meet from 5-6:30 p.m. 

 
 

YOU CAN HELP OUR YOUTH MISSIONS  
 

Benefit òSouperó Lunch  

February 4, 11:15  a.m. -12:15 p.m.  
 

   Hewitt Hall,  
North Stonington Congregational Church  

 

Takeout is available; a ny donation is acceptable.  
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T hanks a Heap! 
 
Thanks toé 

 

-The Shoreline Ringers, including Michael Noonan and 

Rev. Mobby Larson for the Bell Concert on January 7
th

.   

Also, our choir members: Alice Robbins, Monica 

Eppinger, Bev Sawyer, Sue Pianka and Jenny Watrous 

and the Music Committee, and especially Gretchen 

Noonan, who organized the reception.  

Michael Noonan who worked for months organizing this 

event.  Jane Nolan, the director of the Shoreline Ringers 

said, “It was the most energetic audience they had this 

season at any of their concerts, and the reception was also 

the best ever.” 

Thanks also to Brian Hager for setting up computers to 

relay the concert audio and video to the full screen in 

Hewitt Hall for the overflow.  And to Brian again for 

bringing in his own projector with crystal clear picture 

for the concert. 

-Bev Sawyer, Monica Eppinger, Mary Wassung and 

Carol Donovan for ushering at the concert. 

-All who donated to the Pickle Jar for The FUEL Project 

at PNC. 

-Everyone who donated Breakfast foods to WARM. 

-Rev. Mobby Larson for her service of music on Sunday, 

January 21
st
. 

-The Technology Committee for the purchase of a 

wireless HDMI transmitter to send sound from the 

balcony to the main floor, and also bought an HDMI to a 

D-sub which helps transmit from the computers. 
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T hanks a Heap! (continued) 
 

-Cub Scout Pack 71 with leaders for serving at the 

February dinner and presenting the colors as well … 

great job cubbies. Also, special thanks to all of the youth 

and young adults helping. 

-The entire crew for the Meatloaf dinner including 

Janetha Sander for assisting with the dessert pies. We 

thank Charlotte Janda for setting up the tables and chairs. 

-Patty Danley, Sue Stevens and Mary Jane Bliven for the 

January Coffee Hour. 

-The Board of Christian Ed for the January WARM 

dinner. 

-All who attended the Annual Meeting. 

-The Council for providing the lunch for the annual 

meeting, and CE for offering child care. 

-Pastor Sue who prepared the 2017 Annual Report; 

Pastor Sue thanks all of the boards and committees who 

turned in their respective reports. 

-Kim Gadaree for her work on the budget preparation and 

changes. 

-All of our out-going board and committee members. 

-Everyone who has taken on a position as an officer, a 

board or committee member. 

-Every friend and member who pledged or donated to the 

2018 Budget. 
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February Birthdaysé.. 

2  
 
Joyce Cook, Lynne McCue 

6  Craig McCue, Shirley Millar, Mac Turner 
10  Catherine Lewis 
11  Gloria Carlson 
12  Carrie Bossie 
14  Shirley Judge, Robin Piela 
15  Marty Booker 
16  Robert Boissevain, Ron Robbins 
17  Theresa Broach 
22  Denise Hager 
24  Judi Haydash, Marilyn Taylor 
25  Janetha Sander 
26  Dennis Bliven, Maddy Thaxton 
28  Charlie Ames 
29  Mildred Borden 

        

                        

                             éand Anniversaries 
 

3  Richard and Nancy Slimak 
12  Dale and Kathy Wunschel 
19  Bill and Shirley Millar 
20  Jeffrey and Anne Nelson 

   
   

 
If we have missed your special day(s) or if there are 
corrections to be made, please notify the church office at 
(860) 535-0379. 
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7ÏÒÓÈÉÐ 6ÏÌÕÎÔÅÅÒÓ  
 

 Ushers Deacons +ÉÄÓȭ 
Sermons 

Altar 
Flowers 

Lay 
Readers 

Communion 

4-Feb Monica Eppinger 
Pat Turner 

Steve Gadaree 

Joe Serwinski 
Jim 

Lautzenheiser 

Communion  Open 
Date 

 Lois Turrell 
Monica Eppinger 
Matthew Sander 

Sara Loutrel 

11-Feb Lois Turrell 
Arthur Dobley 

Paul Ames 
Sara Loutrel 

 Rev. Mobby 
Larson 

Open 
Date 

  

14-Feb 
Ash 
Wed.   

Deacons      

18-Feb Bev Sawyer 
Joe Serwinski 
Kris Serwinski 
Patty Danley 

 Kay  
Lautzenheiser 

Danley   

25-Feb Mary Wilska 
Matthew Sander 

Erik Nelson 
Gretchen Noonan 

  Open 
Date 
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Happy GroundHoG Day!  

Groundhog Day is a traditional holiday celebrated on February 2. According to 

folklore, if it is cloudy when a groundhog emerges from its burrow on this day, 

then spring will come early; if it is sunny, the groundhog will supposedly see its 

shadow and retreat back into its burrow, and winter weather will persist for six 

more weeks. 

Modern customs of the holiday involve celebrations where early morning 

festivals are held to watch the groundhog emerging from its burrow.  The largest 

Groundhog Day celebration is held in Punxsutawney, Pennsylvania, with 

Punxsutawney Phil; crowds as large as 40,000 have gathered there to celebrate 

the holiday since at least 1886. 

The celebration began as a Pennsylvania German custom in southeastern and 

central Pennsylvania in the 18
th 

and 19
th 

centuries. It has its origins in ancient 

European weather lore, wherein a badger or sacred bear is the prognosticator, as 

opposed to a groundhog. 

A similar custom is celebrated among Orthodox Christians in Serbia on 

February 15 (February 2 according to local Julian calendar) during the feast of 

celebration of Sretenje or The Meeting of the Lord. It is believed that the bear 

will awaken from winter dormancy on this day, and if it sees (meets) its own 

shadow in this sleepy and confused state, it will get scared and go back to sleep 

for an additional 40 days, thus prolonging the winter. Thus, if it is sunny on 

Sretenje, it is the sign that the winter is not over yet. If it is cloudy, it is a good 

sign that the winter is about to end. 

In western countries in the Northern Hemisphere, the official first day of spring 

is almost seven weeks (46–48 days) after Groundhog Day, on March 20 or 

March 21. The custom could have been a folk embodiment of the confusion 

created by the collision of two calendrical systems. Some ancient traditions 

marked the change of season at cross-quarter days such as Imbolc when daylight 

first makes significant progress against the night. Other traditions held that 

spring did not begin until the length of daylight overtook night at the Vernal 

Equinox. So an arbiter, the groundhog/hedgehog, was incorporated as a yearly 

custom to settle the two traditions. Sometimes spring begins at Imbolc, and 

sometimes winter lasts six more weeks until the equinox (source: Wikipedia). 

 


